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ASARCO, YOU’RE INVITED
Strikers call for meeting

EPA files complaint over emissions at smelter in Hayden

By Thomas Stauffer, ARIZONA DAILY STAR

About 180 people gathered for a demonstration against Tucson-based Asarco LLC
Thursday that ended with protesters dropping off a large invitation to a town-
hall meeting at the company’s doorstep.

The rally, held at De Anza Park, at the southeast corner of Speedway and North
Stone Avenue, took place the same day that the U.S. Environmental Protection
Agency announced that it had filed a complaint against Asarco for Clean Air Act
violations at its copper smelter in Hayden.

Asarco has shown the same disrespect for its environmental liabilities and their
threats to citizens as it has shown to striking copper workers, said Terry Bonds,
District 12 supervisor for the United Steelworkers of America, the lead union in
the Asarco strike.

“This is a company in Grupo Mexico that has no concern whatsoever for the burden
that it wants to put on the taxpayers to clean up all of its environmental
problems,” Bonds said.

Asarco, which was bought in 1999 by Grupo Mexico, filed for Chapter 11 bankruptcy
protection on Aug. 9.

“It’s significant any time the EPA, especially the Bush EPA, is filing charges
against a mining company,” said Daniel Patterson, an ecologist with the Center
for Biological Diversity, who spoke at the rally. “They usually only move on the
biggest, most hazardous threats, so the fact the EPA has announced this violation
is very significant.”

The rally, which included a speech by Linda Chavez Thompson, the national AFL-
CIO’s executive vice president, ended with a short walk to Asarco headquarters at
1150 N. Seventh Ave. Once there, the rally organizers delivered a giant
invitation for Asarco CEO Daniel Tellechea to attend a meeting on Oct. 10 at
nearby First Christian Church, 740 E. Speedway.

Tellechea, reached after the demonstration, said he had not decided if he would
attend the meeting.

Asarco has every intention of not only complying with environmental regulations
but also settling the strike, Tellechea said.

The sticking point in a one-year contract offer with 1,500 striking workers
remains the union demand for a successorship clause that would give it veto power
over a potential buyer of the company, he said.

“The only disagreement we have is really minor at this point, but the problem
here is that the successorship clause has the potential to diminish the value of
those assets, and that is not something that our creditors will want,” Tellechea
said.



Bonds said successorship clauses are common in union contracts, even among
bankrupt companies with creditors.

“We’ve dealt with about 40 steel companies that were bankrupt and had those kinds
of safeguards with them, so this is not something new,” he said.


